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Diary Dates 

Mon 1st-24 Jun  External Exams  in Osborn Hall  
Thu 11th Jun  PA Meeting 6.30pm K1 
Thurs 18th-19th Jun Year 12 Conference at  Herts Uni & SFO 
Wed 24th -26thJun Year 12 Induction  
Tues23rd-25th Jun  Year 9 SATs in Osborn Hall 
Tues 23rd-25th Jun Year 7,8 English, Maths, Science Exams 
Friday 26th Jun District Athletics 
Mon 29th Jun Year 7,8,9 End of year exams in class 
Wed 1st Jul KS3 Matilda TheatreTrip 
Fri 3rd Jul  Year 10 Geography Trip departs 
Mon 6th Jul  Year 6 Parents Evening 
Tues 7th Jul Summer Concert in Osborn Hall 
Thurs 9th Jul Year 6 Taster Day & KS3 welcome disco 
Fri 10th Jul Year 11 Leavers Assembly & Prom 
Mon 13th Jul Sports Day 
Thurs 16th Jul End of Year Trips 
Fri 17th Jul School Finishes for Summer Break  
Thur 3rd Sept Autumn Term Starts 
Fri 9th Oct INSET Day - School Closed 
Mon 25th-30th Oct Half Term  
  

Sharing the detail and the bigger picture with our Community 

Word of the Week 
 

Ruse meaning trick or dodge 

 

Headlines 
 
The GCSE, BTEC, AS and A level examination season 
continued this week with Year 11 sitting their                
non-calculator GCSE Maths on Thursday. Many will be 
attending the extra session in school on Saturday     
morning to continue their preparation for the calculator 
paper on Monday morning. The Year 11 study             
programme is in full swing with students attending       
bespoke subject sessions through the examination      
period. We ask that if they are completing home study 
sessions that they continue to sign out with Mrs Williams 
in H block over the next fortnight.  

 

On Saturday, colleagues from the PE department took 
our Athletics Squad to the English Schools Athletics   
Competition. We have had superb performances to date 
in the County League; Joe Francis in Year 8 increased 
his Personal Best in high jump from 1.39m to an       
astonishing 1.55m. Sam Edge increased his Shot         
Personal Best from 9.78 to 11.12m. This puts him in the 
top 40 students in the UK (at under 15s level). Sam 
Cooper, Year 7 improved his 800m Personal Best  from 
2.39 minutes to 2.33 minutes. Ryan Grant achieved 25.4 
seconds for the 200m, threw 28m in Javelin and jumped 
10.12m in the Triple Jump. Congratulations to all       
competitors.  

 

Year 10 GCSE Drama students are performing óThe 
Beauty Manifestoô, an exciting piece which explores the 
pressure in society to look óbeautifulô.  Students will      
perform on  TUESDAY 9th  AND THURSDAY 11th JUNE 
at 6pm. The performance lasts approximately one hour. 
Tickets are on sale from Drama and are Ã2 each. We  
encourage all parents and carers to see this exciting   
production. 

 

We are continuing to respond to student and parent   
feedback in developing our school menu. I enjoyed      
rewarding a number of students for their involvement in 
the Healthy Eating Day, (see full article on Page 2).  

 

My thanks to the Year 10 Prefects, who showed yet again 
their skills as School Ambassadors by running Reception 
with guidance from Mrs Mitcherson demonstrating        
student leadership in action. Our Sports Leaders ran an 
inter-form Rounders tournament today, again displaying 
excellent organisation skills.  

 
 
Glen Pettengell 
Headteacher 

Headteacher Awards 
 

Tara Cooper 8B - Sports Leader 
Alex Harris 8E - Sports Leader 

Kerris Noakes 8E - Extended writing Task 
Andre Palmer 8E - Sports Leader 
Morgan Pugh 8S - Sports Leader 
Oskar Radwan 8S - Sports Leader 
Fyn Jordan 8R - Sports Leader 
Regan Carolan 9S - Sports Leader 
Ethan Cooper 9B - Sports Leader 
Ethan Dean 9S - Sports Leader 
Dean Goble 9F - Sports Leader 

Bethany Stannett 9F - Sports Leader 
Jack Parnell 9F - Sports Leader 

Parent/Carer Information  
 
Would all visitors kindly report to Reception on 
arrival at the school.  This is to ensure all      
visitors are signed in to comply with Health & 
Safety  and fire regulations. This is to          
safeguard all students and staff in accordance 
with School Policies. 
 
Many thanks 
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My Trip to Wentworth 
 
On Wednesday 20th May 2015 I went on a visit to         
Wentworth Golf Club to watch the PGA pro-am day which is 
where professionals play with celebrities. I play at Mill 
Green Golf Club which has an amazing children section 
which will take on anyone from beginner to experienced 
players.  
 
It was fantastic day, I had the opportunity to meet people 
like Dec from Ant and Dec.  Ant has just had a shoulder 
operations so was unable to play.  I also met Niall Horan, 
Lee Westwood, Rory Mcilroy and many more. There was a 
morning and an afternoon session because of the number 
of people taking part in the event. When I first arrived I went 
on a Ping tour bus which is where all the clubs are altered 
to the playerôs choice. There were machines that make the 
clubs heads bigger or smaller lofts which affects how high 
or low a ball will fly. When we left we all got a goody bag. 
 
To be able to go on this trip I had to win my age group in a 
competition called the Club Championship. There are      
qualifying rounds then a final at Gainsborough Golf Club 
which is home to the Ping factory who make golf clubs and 
also sponsor The Tiger Club the childrenôs section at Mill 
Green. 
 
It was a fantastic day and a great experience. 
 
By Stuart Plumb 7S 
 
 

Healthy Eating ï Student Survey and 
Taster Day 

 
In response to comments from a Year 7 parent survey we 
conducted a student survey, ñYour Lunch ï Your Voiceò 
with all year 7-10 students before half term. The initial   
results show that the majority of students think the canteen 
offers a good choice of healthy food, but there is further 
work we can do. Students have enjoyed the introduction of 
orzo salad as one of the developments this week. We are 
encouraged that students have asked for more information 
on the nutritional content of food and steps are in place to 
provide this in a format that students understand.  There is 
demand for a greater variety of fruits and vegetables and 
wholegrain alternatives. The Catering Manager has       
responded by introducing wholegrain bases for pizza and 
more  wholemeal bread. Students have suggested music 
would improve the environment and we aim to respond to 
this in the next couple of weeks.  We need to make it   
clearer to students who to speak to if they have             
suggestions for change. 
 
Please encourage your son or daughter to speak to the 
Catering Manager Mrs Humphris or Business Manager, 
Mrs Diop if they have ideas for improvements. 
 
Headteacher Mr Pettengell was delighted to present a 
number of students with itunes vouchers kindly donated by 
Hertfordshire Catering. Congratulations to the winners of 
the Guess the Fruit Competition: 
 
Nina (12A), Teegan Mai (9E), Charlotte  (9R) Shelbie 12A 
and Mohammed 10E 
 
Charlotte has shared below her thoughts on the day: 
 
On 19 May a healthy eating company visited our school 
and provided a tasting experience during lunchtime.  The 
stall was beautifully set with an array of exotic fresh fruit 
and vegetables, healthy alternatives, vegetarian wraps and 
salads, stir fry, sushi, feta and olives and delicious fruit 
pots.  On the corner of one of the tables there was an ar-
rangement of mysterious and tropical fruits and a competi-
tion was held to see who could guess the largest quantity 
of these fruits.  The fruits included: the African horned   
cucumber, dragon fruit,   sharon fruit, rambutans and jack 
fruit.  Iôve eaten dragon fruit and sharon fruit before and 
Iôve heard of rambutans (similar to Japanese lychees which 
are delicious).  The prize was a Ã15 itunes voucher and I 
am delighted to have won. 
 
Charlotte 9R 
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SFO Sports Centre 
 

Community Badminton/Table Tennis 
We Community Badminton sessions now include     
Table Tennis opportunities for the youth session from 
6-7.30pm. The cost remains the same at Ã3 per child 
and Ã4 per adult every Tuesday. Please see the      
website for full information. 
 

Childrens Birthday Parties 
We now have almost 10 birthday parties booked in 
since the launch of these in the Easter Holidays. We 
held a Free Dance/Sport session this week in which 
we invited 7-10 year olds to come in to try various 
dance activities and multi sports games in the Sports 
Hall. This was in preparation for our Dance Parties   
being launched inline with the party packages. 
 

We have also struck up an exciting partnership with a 
local Cake Company. Bake Me Smile who will now be 
SFO Sports Centreôs sole supplier of birthday cakes 
for childrenôs parties. Please contact Melanie from 
Bake Me Smile on 07958657407 for more information. 
 

May Half Term 
May was a huge success again with the Pay and Play 
Programme for the 11-16 year olds in the town. We 
had a lot of new youngsters come down throughout the 
week. Despite the Monday Bank Holiday and some 
mediocre weather we still saw excellent attendance 
throughout the week.  
 

Summer 2015 
As well as the continuation of the 11-16 year old Pay 
and Play Every Weekday throughout the Summer     
Holidays (see the blue leaflet) we are also launching 
our new strand of Pay and Play for 5-11 year olds.  
This will be available for a total of 3 weeks throughout 
the summer holidays and runs for 5 hours every day.  
This is Ã3 per hour and all sessions will also be        
supervised by SFO Sports Centre staff. See the green 
leaflet for full details. 
 

Marketing Brochure 
We have been working on developing an updated  
marketing brochure that we use to promote all          
activities related to SFO Sports Centre which will run 
from June through to September. Information in this 
brochure will include all general SFO Sports Centre 
information, as well as Hirer Profiles and contact       
information for all hirers of SFO Sports Centre. This 
will also include all of the community activities we will 
be running throughout the coming months, for children 
and adults. 
 

The SFO Team will be in Welwyn Garden City town 
centre on Saturday 13th June from 10am-2pm working 
alongside the HealthFest Project. 
 

Come and take part in our crazy catch competition, the 
winner is entitled to a discounted children party! 
 

Mr S Harte 
Sports Centre Manager 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

For full details www.sfosborn.herts.sch.uk/sports-centre 

 

SFO Sports Centre Page  

 

@SFOsportscentre  

 

SFOSportsCentre  

Examination Results Year 10/11 
 

GCSE, Cambridge Nationals, BTEC examination 
results may be collected on Thursday 20th August 
from the foyer outside Osborn Hall at the following 
times:- 
 

 Year 11   Year 10 

 11F 10.00am From 11am 

 11R 10.10am 

 11E 10.20am 

 11S 10.30am 

 11B 10.40am 

 11N 10.45am 

 
Please see school website for the full details  
http://www.sfosborn.herts.sch.uk/parent-zone-4 
 

Mrs E Kelly 
Examinations Officer 

http://www.sfosborn.herts.sch.uk/sports-centre
http://www.sfosborn.herts.sch.uk/parent-zone-4

